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The weather is getting colder and the playground is feeling autumnal now we are into October. Please can I ask that all children come to school with a coat and a change of shoes. This way they can all play outside, keep warm and help keep the school clean and tidy on their way back inside. Thank you! 
Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2.png]Congratulations to this week’s Stars – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Freya Chapman 
6E – Harry Thompson 
6R – Steven Sturman 
6R – Jonny Edwards 
6S – Emmy Allen 
6S – Ben Miller 
4G – Kaspija Kasparaite
4G – Maisy Jay Harvey 
4P – Ben Coe
4P – Keely Freeman 
3C – Taryn Hayward 
3C – Rebecca Kulikowski 
3E – Millie Feast 
3E – Asha Kandola 
Attendance Cup

3E won the attendance cup for their attendance last week, (for the 3rd week in a row!) which was 99.33% - Well done! 
Golden Book!

The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Ben Mallett 
Olivia Garvey 

Reminder of dates up to half term: 

Week Beginning Monday 17th October—Roald Dahl Reading Week 

Monday 17th October—Author visit and presentation for whole school 

Tuesday 18th October—Book signing and copies available to buy 

Tuesday 18th, Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th October —Assertive Mentoring meetings with teachers. Appointments will be made for you to see your child’s class teacher to see how they have settled in and how they are progressing at the end of the first half term.
Thursday 20th October—Year 6 visit to Norwich Cathedral – Packed lunches required for the day please! (Free school meals can order a packed lunch from school.) 
Monday 24th October—Friday 28th October—Half Term  
Year 6 Prefect Applications 

Thank you to all Year 6 Pupils who have applied to be Prefects. I will be reading the applications carefully and organising interviews with myself and Mrs Pellat (Executive Deputy) for after half term. I have already had the opportunity to look at some and I have to say how very proud they made me feel of our Year 6 pupils. They show real maturity and commitment to the school which is great to see. The deadline for applications is today 10th October 2016. 
Harvest Food Bank Donations

As part of our Harvest Celebrations and Assemblies we are going to be asking for your kind support in collecting food and toiletries for the Norwich Foodbank. This is a charity that we have supported in the past and they are always very grateful for your generous donations. The following items are most needed: long life fruit juice, 500g bags of sugar, tinned sponge puddings, instant mashed potatoes and toiletries. If you would like to donate these non-perishable items please send them in with your children during October and ask them to give them to their teachers. We can then collect the items together in order to organise one big collection. Thank you in advance for your support and kindness.  
School Teams and Behaviour in School 

I wanted to write a piece in this week’s newsletter to address a concern that I have with children representing the school in sporting teams. We are lucky enough to have members of staff who make it possible for our children to play football and take part in cross country against other schools. This takes time and a great deal of organisation. Putting on the Old Catton shirt should be something to be very proud of. Once the children are wearing the shirt they are not just playing a game or running a race; they are representing the school and all that it stands for. If children misbehave in school in a way that means that they have broken school rules, I will not allow them to represent the school teams for the following match or race. They are of course able to re-gain their place by making sure that this behaviour does not happen again. In these circumstances it seems very unfair to let children who have misbehaved take a place ahead of children who really deserve the privilege. I hope you understand and support this decision and can talk to your children at home about it so that they really understand it too.    

Water bottles in school 
I would like to promote the idea of all children having a water bottle in school. I ask that they have water in their water bottle rather than squash or juice so that they can stay hydrated and should a spillage occur it is easier to clean up! Having a water bottle in the classroom means that the children can drink whenever they need to without leaving the classroom. This enables the teachers to focus on learning without distraction. Water bottles need to be named so that we can return them to their owners when they get lost. Using a sharpie to write on the bottle works quite nicely!

Named School Uniform 

Please can I ask that ALL school uniform is named. We have a never ending pile of lost property at school which includes everything from PE kit to pencil cases. I understand that things are going to get lost or misplaced but it is far easier to return items if they are named. We stand very little hope of getting things back to children if they are not.

CSI Day – Tuesday 4th October

On Tuesday of last week, we donned our special forensic suits and investigated the crime of the missing House Cup! We participated in a number of activities throughout the day: fingerprinting, thumb making, forensic dentistry and photo fit - all in a bid to discover who had committed the crime. After a long day of investigating, the crime was solved – Miss Richardson was the culprit who had stolen the House Cup to pay for her car repairs! Staff and children alike had a great day and enjoyed having the opportunity to learn more about the job of a Forensic Scientist.

A very well done to all of the children who were extremely well behaved and enthusiastic (I even received an email from the CSI Company thanking the children for their hard work and impeccable behaviour!)

Miss Emrick
Thank you to Miss Emrick for organising such a great Science day. 
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[image: image4]TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

Football at play times
This is going to be a contentious issue! But one worth talking about. Every year we have problems at break times with people playing football. However football is not the issue – the behaviour that football creates is the problem and the reason why it is often banned for individuals or year groups. I would like you to talk about WHY? 

WHY is playing football a problem? Why do children find it hard to treat each other well when playing the game? Where is this learned? How can we make it better for everyone? Who would prefer it was banned? What could you play instead?  
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Conduct
(behaviour, attitude, manner, poise, demeanour) 
Please encourage your child to use this word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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I hope you all have a great week! Please come in and speak to me or your children’s class teachers if you have any worries or concerns. 

Mrs K Connelly. 
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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